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Shareholder Update 
NuCoal Resources Ltd (ASX: NCR) (Company) provides the following update with 
respect to ongoing efforts to seek redress for shareholders following the unfair and 
unjust expropriation via cancellation of Exploration Licence 7270 (EL 7270) by the 
NSW Government in early 2014.  

As previously announced, in December 2017 NuCoal lodged a submission with the 
NSW Premier, the Hon. Gladys Berejiklian MP, requesting her to consider NuCoal’s 
position following a number of developments during 2017 which NuCoal believed 
warranted substantive review of the expropriation by the NSW Government.  A copy of 
the entire submission is available on the Company’s website at 
http://nucoal.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2018/04/Submission-to-Premier-Final-
18.12.17.pdf.  

The developments outlined within the submission, included, but were not limited to, 
the matters noted below: 

 the acquittal of Mr Craig Ransley, former Founder and Director of Doyles Creek 
Mining Limited (DCM), on allegations related to the granting of EL 7270, the 
evidence tabled and conclusions drawn in this case and the failure to bring any 
charges against Mr Andrew Poole and Mr Michael Chester, both also former 
Directors of DCM; 

 public statements by NSW MPs from both sides of Parliament that the NSW 
Parliament may have been misled when it passed the Mining Amendment (ICAC 
Operations Jasper and Acacia) Act 2014.  Most recently, the Hon. Dr Peter 
Phelps, highlighted the injustice in respect of the introduction of the Amendment 
Act publicly in Parliament, stating “What we have here appears to me to be gross 
maladministration by ICAC.  Even more importantly, I believe we may have been 
misled by the then Premier into introducing and passing three bills that have 
expropriated a property right completely unjustifiably.”; and 

 the compensation paid to Shenhua in respect of Watermark and to BHP for 
Caroona to buy back NSW coal mining licences. 
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NuCoal’s submission included 12 pages of new material, plus a number of historical 
documents which have been previously provided to the NSW Government.  Today, 
NuCoal received a reply from the Department of Premier and Cabinet in response to its 
submission, and a recent follow up letter sent in March 2018 (Attachment 1).  
 
In response to the reply, NuCoal Chairman, Gordon Galt stated: 
 
“Despite formal correspondence and numerous requests to Premier Berejiklian to meet 
with NuCoal, no meeting has been offered and we have now been told via a short form 
letter that the NSW Government is content with the decision which it led the 
Parliament to make in January 2014.  Similar short form letters were sent to other 
interested parties who have been pressing this matter.   
 
NuCoal is continuing efforts on an international level with NuCoal’s U.S. shareholders to 
bring an appropriate compensation proceeding against the Australian Government 
under the Australia US Free Trade Agreement.  Unfortunately, as previously advised, 
Australian shareholders in NuCoal will not be a party to any compensation that may 
arise from these efforts.” 
 
For further enquiries please contact: 
 
Megan Etcell 
Company Secretary 
Tel: +61 2 4015 0500 
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ATTACHMENT 1 

 
 


